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Town of Montville 
Public Safety Commission –Meeting Minutes 

Monday, October 26, 2009 -7:00 p.m. 
Town Hall - Town Council Chambers 

 
1. Call to Order – Chairman Jetmore called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 
 
2. Pledge of Allegiance 
 
3. Roll Call – Present were Commissioners Allyn, Jetmore, McNally, Scott, Wehner 
and Wojcik.  Absent was Commissioner Butterworth.  Also present was Mayor 
Jaskiewicz and Town Council Liaison, Ed Radgowski. 
 
4. Consider and act on a motion to approve the September 28, 2009 regular meeting 
minutes.  Motion made by Commissioner Wehner, seconded by Commissioner McNally.  
Discussion:  none.  Voice vote:  6-0, all in favor.   
 
5. Communications – Chairman Jetmore reviewed two notices addressed to the 
Commission. 
 
6. Remarks from the Public (Agenda items only – None. 
 
7. Remarks from Department Heads – Mayor Jaskiewicz stated many of the 
emergency and public safety personnel are receiving their H1N1 vaccinations at a clinic 
sponsored by Uncas Health District and will not be attending the meeting. 
 
8. Reports from Committees 
 
Commissioner Jetmore indicated the Building Committee continues to meet and is 
making progress.  
 
Commissioner Allyn discussed the Public Safety Plan and inquired regarding funds 
needed for the Plan.  A discussion was held regarding bringing this item up before the 
Town Council and the Commissioners asked Town Council Liaison Ed Radgowski if he 
would do so.  It was the consensus of the Commission to draft a letter to the Town 
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Council requesting they reconsider the funding for the Public Safety Plan.  Commissioner 
Allyn stated the Charter requires the Town to have a Public Safety Plan.   
 
a. Reports from Public Safety Commission Liaisons – none. 
 
9. Unfinished Business – none. 
 
10. New Business  
 
a. To consider and act on the approval of the 2010 meeting dates.  Motion made by 
Commissioner Scott, seconded by Commissioner McNally.  Discussion:  none.  Voice 
vote:  6-0, all in favor, motion carried. 
   
11. Remarks from the Public – none. 
 
12. Remarks from Mayor Jaskiewicz  
 
Mayor Jaskiewicz discussed the H1N1 vaccination clinic, the Yellow Dot Program for 
seniors, Veterans Day celebrations, and the Montville Football game, stating there has 
been tremendous attendance at the games and he is proud of the students for playing a 
great game and of the police for doing a great job with crowd control.  He stated there 
were between four and six thousand people at the game and there were no incidents.   
 
Chairman Jetmore suggested the Town emphasize the Yellow Dot program is a voluntary 
program in order to avoid any liability relating to the program. 
 
Mayor Jaskiewicz thanked Chairman Jetmore for the information and stated he will pass 
the information on. 
 
13. Remarks from Town Council Liaison – Ed Radgowski  indicated he did not have 
anything to report. 
 
14. Remarks from Commissioners 
 
Commissioner Scott discussed the passing of Commissioner Baxter, stating he missed his 
funeral service because he was on vacation.  He commended Commissioner Baxter for all 
of the time and effort he put toward Montville and stated he will be missed.  He discussed 
a program in the school system that brings firefighters into the classrooms and stated it 
makes a good impression on the kids. 
 
Commissioner McNally wished everyone a happy Veterans Day. 
 
Commissioner Allyn discussed the plaque to be presented to Commissioner Baxter’s 
daughter in his memory at the December Town Council meeting and encouraged the 
members of the Public Safety Commission to attend.   
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Commissioner Wehner suggested the Commission speak with the Planning Department 
to determine if it is possible to name a new road after Commissioner Baxter in memory of 
all he did for the Town.   
 
Commissioner Jetmore stated he is confident the Public Safety Commission will continue 
on and move forward with the mission of the Commission in the future. 
 
15. Adjournment – Motion made by Commissioner McNally, seconded by 
Commissioner Wojcik to adjourn the meeting at 7:25 p.m.  Discussion:  none.  Voice 
vote:  6-0, all in favor, motion carried. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by: 
 
 
 
Audrey Ulmer, Recording Secretary for the Town of Montville 


